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City of Van Meter, Iowa 
City Council Minutes – 3-16-2020 
 

1) The Van Meter City Council met for a special council meeting on Monday, March 16th, 2020 at City Hall.  
Mayor Allan Adams called the meeting to order at 5:30PM.  The following council members were present 
upon roll call: Travis Brott, Lyn Lyon, Adam Coyle, Joe Herman, and Steve Meyer.  
 
Staff present: City Administrator Kyle Michel 

 
2) Mayor Adams asked for an approval of the agenda as published 

Coyle moved, supported by Herman, to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously 
 

3) Mayor Adams opened discussion regarding the Dallas County owned maintenance shed located at 710 
Pleasant Street in the City. 
Discussion ensued regarding the property and the potential for City use of the facility as-is. Further 
discussion ensued regarding the potential for another low-to-moderate income housing project on the 
property. 
Meyer moved, supported by Herma, to submit a bid packet to Dallas County for a price not to exceed 
$16,500 for the property. 
On roll call the votes were as follows: Brott – YES; Herman – YES; Lyon – YES; Meyer – YES; Coyle - 
NO.  

 
4) Mayor Adams asked for a motion to adjourn.  Coyle moved supported by Brott. Passed unanimously. The 

meeting was adjourned at 6:00PM pm.  
 
  


